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PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
COMMITTEE Meeting minutes for 
April 20, 2015
Present:
Robert Cabral (Co-Chair), Christina Tafoya (Co-Chair), Laura Anderson, Jessica Kuang, Yong Ma, Cecilia Milan, Armine Derdiarian, Jennifer Clark
Absent:
Karen Engelsen, Autumn Kelly, Jerry Lulejian, Andres Orozco
Guests:  
None
Proxy:
None
	Meeting Date: 4/20/15
	  Approval of Minutes: 
	Recorded By: Christina Tafoya

	AN = Action Needed
	AT = Action Taken
	D = Discussion
	I = Information Only


DISCUSSION/DECISIONS
	I.
	Call to Order and Welcome
	AT
	Meeting called to order at 1:05 p.m.

	II.
	Public Comments
	
	None

	III.
	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	AT
	Approved March 16, 2015 minutes with suggested revisions. Motion by Cecilia and second by Laura Anderson

	IV.
	Discussion, Information, and Review

	a.
	PD Week Planning Discussion
	D

D, AT
AN

AN
AN

AN
	Committee needs to create a draft of activities to share with President’s Cabinet and other groups who usually weigh in on PD week.
The committee discussed a change in providing the PD calendar for flex week.  The committee unanimously agreed that they would like to change to an electronic delivery method.  Instead of a printed brochure, the college would mail a postcard with information about where to find the calendar on the portal.  There would also be information on how to download the VCCCD portal application on your smart device.  Christina volunteered to have those few who insist that they need a hard copy mailed to them actually call her to have a hard copy mailed to them.  It was suggested that hard copies also be made available in the mail room during flex week.  The calendar format will change significantly in this format to remove extraneous information.
Christina is to take this idea for a change in delivery of the flex week calendar to Deans’ and President’s Cabinet

Student services counseling assistant, America Beroso, has proposed an outside speaker on VITAL program (veteran’s integration program).
Jenny Redding is willing to do a break out on Brain Research.  Shannon and Krista will do a break out on curriculum.  
Marc Prado will be asked to present on eLumen.  Student Services to contribute significantly based on the “Student Success” theme. Karen Nicolas to provide a two-day series for CTE faculty (district-wide). 
Karen Engelsen said at a previous meeting that she had ideas for the theme title and for the key note speaker.  She will be contacted to ask about the rest of the ideas for the week.  

Armine will ask AS and the bookstore for the blurbs and Jennifer will ask for the blurb from CS.  
Christina will ask the deans for the dept. chair names, the division and department meeting times.
Robert will work with the foundation for the prizes and awards. Jennifer will ask Shelley Savarin for the Latino Thought Makers series date

	b.
	2014-2015 PDC Special Application Review & Recommendations
	D
I

AT
	 The committee received three applications for the special late spring period.  Those applications came from Arion Melidonis for travel to Texas, Thomas Stough for travel to Sacramento, and Jose Vega for travel to Nevada.  The committee discussed the three applications.  There was concern that Jose Vega provided a report on travel in 2014 that was not funded by PDC, but the documentation of a report out from the travel that was funded by PDC in 2013 has yet to be received.  
Jennifer confirmed that there is $3246.88 remaining in the faculty PD account.  There may end up being more based on funds that go unused by other applicants. 

The committee voted (Yong motioned, Armine seconded) to recommend $2400 go to Arion, $473.10 go to Tom, and the remainder ($373.78 plus any other unused funds from other applicants) go to Jose.
The committee also agreed that Jennifer has the liberty to award the approximately $216.40 left of the staff PD funds.  This is the approximate balance after the $2000 allotment to Ashley Lajoy.  

There was consensus that the committee would prefer to expend the full amounts available for both staff and faculty.

	c.
	PDC SharePoint Follow Up
	I

I
AN

AN 
I
	Josh Liser gave Robert a written report out from his last PDC approved travel.  Jenny Redding’s provided other documentations as part of the report out that she gave to Robert.  

Laura has helped Robert clean up the SharePoint folders relevant to PDC.  

Robert will create a “report out” folder in SharePoint and will begin to upload these type of submissions that are given to him. 

Jessica asked about the guidelines that the committee expects for the report outs and the committee agreed to undertake decide on and create the formal template for reporting out.  This way the reports are all uniform.  People can use an appendix to the form if they would like to attach any additional information.
Robert reviewed that he has looked at the last three fiscal years to see what agendas and minutes are available for PDC.

	V.
	Professional Development Program
	
	Tabled by Robert

	VI.
	Other
	I
	Christina proposed that the committee take the time to develop a rubric to evaluate the PD applications so that less time is taken during the meetings to evaluate and make recommendations for the awarding of PD funds and more time is spent on developing a more robust and ongoing PD.  This would include having a cohesive calendar and bringing speakers and trainers on to the campus; plus, expansion of the committee’s charge to include wellness activities as well as PD activities.  The committee agreed.

	VII.
	Adjournment
	I
AT
	Next PDC meeting: 
May 18, 2015 at 1-3p.m. in the Student Services Conference Room.
Meeting adjourned at 3:58 p.m.
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